
	Minutes

The University of Toledo

44th Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Monday, June 20, 2011
Driscoll Alumni Center Schmakel Room
1:00 p.m.


	The forty-fourth meeting of The University of Toledo Board of Trustees was held on Monday, June 20, 2011, on the Main Campus in the Schmakel Room, Driscoll Alumni Center.  Chair C. William Fall called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.  Ms. Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.  


	CALL TO ORDER



	The following Board members were in attendance:

Carroll L. Ashley

C. William Fall

Susan E. Gilmore

Joseph C. High

S. Amjad Hussain

William C. Koester
Linda N. Mansour

Richard B. McQuade, Jr.

Susan Palmer

Sharon Speyer
John S. Szuch

Baldemar Velasquez

Joseph H. Zerbey, IV

The following Board members were absent:

Treyken M. Addison, Student Trustee

Heather M. Griffin, Student Trustee

A quorum of the Board was constituted.

The following individuals were also in attendance:

Lawrence Anderson, President Faculty Senate
Chris Ankney, New Media Specialist
Aaron Baker, Assistant VP for Government Relations
Jamie Barlowe, Professor and Chair Women’s Studies
Karen Bjorkman, Dean of the College of Natural Science and Mathematics
Michael Bunn,  UT Student
Lawrence Burns, VP External Affairs/Interim VP Equity and Diversity
Frank Calzonetti, VP Research and Economic Development
Lauri Cooper, Associate VP and Senior Legal Counsel
Meghan Cunningham, Media Relations Specialist
David Cutri, Director Internal Audit

David Dabney, Sr. VP Finance and Administration
Michael Dowd, Associate Professor/Chair Economics
Marcie Ferguson, Strategic Plan Coordinator
Tim Gaspar, Dean College of Nursing

Jeffrey P. Gold, Chancellor and Executive VP Biosciences and Health Affairs/

     Dean of the College of Medicine

Lloyd A. Jacobs, President
Tobin Klinger, AVP University Communications and Marketing Operations
Patsy Komuniecki, Vice Provost Graduate Affairs/Dean College of Graduate 

     Studies
Dan Kory, Associate VP Technology Transfer
Chuck Lehnert, Interim Director for Scott Park Campus for Energy and 
     Innovation/VP Facilities and Construction
William Logie, Interim Chief Transition Officer/VP Human Resources and
     Campus Safety

Joyce  McBride, Director of Budget and Planning
Patricia Metting, Chancellor and EVP for Health Affairs
William McMillen, Provost and Executive VP for Academic Affairs
Nagi Naganathan, Dean College of Engineering

Jeff Newton, Chief of Campus Police
Peter Papadimos, VP and General Counsel

Kaye Patten Wallace, VP Student Affairs

Scott Scarborough, Sr. VP and UTMC Executive Director

Matt Schroeder, VP Real Estate and Business Development
Alice Skeens, Dean College of LLSS
Vern Snyder, VP Institutional Advancement

Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs

Daniel Steinbock, Interim Dean College of Law

Jon Strunk, Media Relations Manager
Peg Traband, Vice Provost and Interim Executive Director
Kathy Vasquez, Associate VP Government Relations
Mary Jo Waldock, Associate VP UT Innovation Enterprises
Kevin West, Interim Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs/Sr. Director Faculty 
     Labor Relations/Interim Director Office of Institutional Diversity
Harvey Wolff, Adjunct Faculty


	ATTENDANCE



	Chair Fall requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the May 16, 2011 Board meeting and accept them as written.  A motion was received from Trustee Gilmore and seconded by Trustee Zerbey.  The meeting minutes were approved by the Board members present.

	APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES


	Chair Fall requested a motion to approve the Consent Agenda items as listed on the agenda.  A motion was received by Trustee Hussain seconded by Trustee                           Palmer, and approved by the Board members. 

	APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA



	Chair Fall commented that there has been a of lot rhetoric erroneously made regarding President Jacobs’ employment contract.  The motion passed by the Board at their last meeting was solely to engage in discussions regarding the extension of his contract, no compensation adjustment.  Dr. Jacobs has repeatedly declined any change in compensation and Chair Fall wanted all to be clear about it. 

Mr. Fall announced that he had the great privilege at this meeting to recognize the outgoing Trustees whose terms will end on June 30.  Chair Fall extended his gratitude to Mr. Treyken Addison, Student Trustee, for his service on the Board the last two years.  Mr. Addison was not able to attend the meeting, but his proclamation would be forwarded to him. 

Mr. Joseph High is also leaving the Board at the end of June.  Mr. High has accepted employment out of the state.  Mr. Fall read several paragraphs of Mr. High’s proclamation and indicated that Mr. High gave of himself tirelessly for the good of the University.  Mr. High commented that it has been an honor and privilege to be a part of this great community.  He extended his thanks for allowing him the opportunity to serve the community and the state.  There are so many great aspects of this University, so many areas where UT is leading the way and he encouraged all to keep it going.
Chair Fall also thanked Trustee Velasquez for his service on the Board over the last couple years.  Mr. Velasquez agreed to complete an unexpired term of another Trustee in 2009.  Mr. Fall commented that he particularly appreciated the friendship they developed and looks forward to that continuing.  After presentation of Mr. Velasquez’s proclamation, he mentioned that he has increases his love and affection for the University and the role it plays in northwest Ohio.
Mr. Fall expressed his thanks to Dr. Jacobs for the good working relationship between them and especially to those on his staff and faculty.  He remarked that it has been a very wonderful, good quality year and a lot of progress has been made.  

	CHAIRMAN’S

REPORT


	Dr. Jacobs provided words of strong support for the tentative agreement between the AAUP and UT.  He indicated that this was a symbolic move even with the short extension.  The AAUP membership overwhelmingly ratified the agreement.
President Jacobs expressed his gratitude to thousands of people who comprise the organization and work to make it what it is.  He thanked Treyken, Joseph and Baldemar who helped to make this Board and institution a much better place because of their service.  

Mr. William Logie was recognized at the meeting due to his announced retirement date of June 30.  Dr. Jacobs commented that Mr. Logie’s contributions have been exemplary and he has had the pleasure of working with him over the last seven years.  President Jacobs commended Mr. Logie for his excellent leadership.  The Board and audience applauded Mr. Logie.
President Jacobs read several paragraphs from Mr. Fall’s proclamation and thanked him for his nine years of service on the Board and specifically for his last year as Board Chair.  Mr. Fall thanked Dr. Jacobs for his kind outreach.  He commented that everyone should know how much the institution means to him and holds this experience to be very dear and special.
	PRESIDENT’S REPORT



	Chair Fall invited Ms. Mary Jo Waldock to provide the Board with an update about Strategic Plan Goal 3 as it relates to Incubation and Technology Transfer.   Ms. Waldock displayed and explained an overview of the Office of Technology Transfer and Incubation.  She read that “The mission of The University of Toledo is to improve the human condition; to advance knowledge through excellence in learning, discovery and engagement; and to serve as a diverse, student-centered public metropolitan research university.”  Benefits to the community and university are realized through engagement of the University with its regional constituents.  State and Federal strategies and funding mechanisms promote university economic engagement as integral to building the State and the U.S. economy.  Ms. Waldock provided the Board with an update related to progress of the following sub goals under Goal 3.
· 2. We will bring UT to the top 150 in the National Science Foundation rankings of research expenditures.

· 4. We will build and develop research connections and collaborations with leading universities and centers and private corporations.

· 6. We will provide nationally recognized technology transfer and technology and incubation programs that assist in local business development.

· 5. We will be an economic catalyst for the region.


	UT STRATEGIC PLAN: GOAL 3 PROGRESS UPDATE



	Academic and Student Affairs Committee Chair Zerbey invited Mr. Bill Logie to present the Personnel Action Reports for June 20.  Mr. Logie recommended approval of all Personnel Action Reports as submitted.  Chairman Fall requested a motion to approve the reports.  A motion was received from Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Palmer, and approved by the Board.
	ACADEMIC 
AND STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE


	 The Audit Committee did not have a report.
	AUDIT COMMITTEE



	Trustee Amjad Hussain, Chair of the Clinical Affairs Committee, presented the meeting minutes for the May and June Committee meetings.  Chair Fall requested a motion to accept the meeting minutes.  A motion was received from Trustee Koester, seconded by Trustee Gilmore, and approved by all Trustees present.
Resolution No. 11-06-14:  “Resolution of The University of Toledo with Regard to The University of Toledo Clinical Faculty, Inc.” was presented for the Board’s approval.  At a meeting on June 13, 2011, the UTPCF members voted by a majority in each as a class to amend the code of regulations of UTPCF so that The University of Toledo would become the sole member of UTPCF and the two classes of members would be dissolved. Chairman Fall requested a motion for approval of the resolution, which was received by Trustee Hussain, and seconded by Trustee Gilmore.  All other Trustees were in agreement with the resolution’s passage.  Chairman Fall reported that the three members of the Board mentioned in the resolution that will carry out the duties of the UT representatives will be Trustees Gilmore, Hussain, and Szuch. They will be appointed through official action of the Board.  Mr. Fall thanked the Trustees in advance for their willingness to serve.

	CLINICAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE



	External Affairs Committee Chair Susan Palmer presented Resolution No. 11-06-09:  “Gratitude to The University of Toledo Foundation and The University of Toledo Foundation Real Estate Corporation.”  This resolution expressed gratitude to the UT Foundation and the UT Foundation Real Estate Corporation for their efforts to make the Gateway Project a reality.  A motion was requested by Chair Fall to approve the resolution, which was received by Trustee Palmer, seconded by Trustee Szuch and approved by all Trustees present at the meeting.

	EXTERNAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE



	Finance Committee Chair William Koester reviewed the minutes from the last Committee meeting and then asked Dr. Scott Scarborough to present the President’s Recommended Budget for FY 2012.  He reported that the Finance Committee of the Board met last week and approved the President’s recommended budget for forwarding to the full Board for their approval at the meeting today.  He reviewed a chart of the FY 2012 budget process and reported that many meetings were held in preparing the budget.  He stated that they have worked diligently to make it a highly participatory process and showed a list of the constituents groups that contributed to making it happen.  He summarized the President’s FY 2012 Recommended Budget achieves targeted operating margins, is cash flow positive, makes needed capital investments, includes prudent contingency funds, and uses one-time state appropriations to phase in a two-year significant adjustment to the university’s economic model.  Mr. Koester commended Dr. Scarborough, his staff and all the groups involved in the budget process.  Chair of the Board Fall requested a motion to approve the FY 2012 President’s Recommended Budget.  A motion was received from Trustee Koester, seconded by Trustee Mansour and approved by all members of the Board.
  
	FINANCE COMMITTEE


	Nominating Committee Chair, Joseph High, reported that the Nominating Committee members Speyer, Zerbey and himself met to discuss Board officers for FY 2012.  Mr. High thanked the Committee for their input and lively debate.  The Committee proposed Susan Palmer for Secretary, William Koester for Vice Chair, and Carroll Ashley for Chair.  After Mr. High’s report, Chair Fall opened the floor for further nominations, and with none received, he moved to close nominations.  A motion was received by Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Gilmore and approved by all members present. Chair Fall requested a motion to approve the recommended officers for FY 2012 as proposed by the Nominating Committee.  A motion was received, seconded and then approved by all Trustees present – Ms. Palmer, Mr. Koester, and Mr. Ashley abstained from voting. Chair Fall congratulated the newly elected officers.

	NOMINATING COMMITTEE



	Trusteeship and Governance Committee Chair, Joseph High, brought the Board up to date on the Committee’s request to update the Faculty Senate Constitution.  This process is currently underway and it was agreed that an appropriate group of individuals would be assembled to look at the Constitution so that it would be appropriately aligned in all areas as it relates to the newly completed Strategic Plan. All Committee members agreed that this was a very important step in the process.
Mr. High also touched on the topic of the Board’s self assessment outcomes.  He mentioned that the work completed for Trustee orientation was a very important process for the newer Trustees.  He encouraged the Committee to take it to the next level with continued self assessment.  Another very important area as a result of the assessment indicated that the Board wanted their meetings more strategic. This is being evidenced by updates on the progress of Strategic Plan Goals which has been added as a topic on each agenda for FY 2012 Board meetings.

	TRUSTEESHIP AND GOVERNANCE 

COMMITTEE


	An Executive Session was not needed.
	EXECUTIVE SESSION


	There being no further business before the Board, Chair Fall adjourned the meeting at 1:55  p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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